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Being the best that we can be! 

Achievement in RE 

Cherry class Yelina &  Lilly  

Elm Class  Spencer & Gurshere 

Oak Class Akin &   Anisha 

Cedar Class  Andrew & Nataliah 

Birch Class Teja &  Zak 

Hazel Class Ema & Khadijah 

Maple Class Iris & Nasir 

Willow Class Kai&  Bria  

  

Attendance & Punctuality – W/B 09.10.17 
If your child is absent, please call the school office 
to report the absence giving the reason why your 
child is not in school. Our overall school target for 

attendance is 96%. 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE FOR THIS WEEK: 96.2% 

Class Attendance % 
 

Punctuality No. of 
Late’s 

Cherry 96.39% 1 
Elm 94.8% 4 
Oak 92.0% 7 

Cedar 98.8% 18 
Birch 98.4% 6 
Hazel 97.3% 5 
Maple 92.7% 4 
Willow 99.5% 3 

   

 

● Respect ● Responsibility ● Relationships ● Working together to be the best that we can be 

Hollydale News 
Hollydale Newsletter 13.10.17     NO.2       

NO.1 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Black History Month 
It has been a busy start to Black History Month at Hollydale! On Monday, we were visited by Jamaican author and poet 
Valerie Bloom. In the afternoon, local company, Irie Steel Pan Workshops visited Year 5 and 6 to teach them to play 
traditional Caribbean drums. They then performed for Key Stage One pupils. Throughout the week, all children have been 
busy working on their Black History Month projects and preparing for our Black History Month assembly on Friday 20th 
October. On Thursday, we enjoyed a themed Black History Month lunch of Jamaican brown stew, chicken with rice and peas 
and sweet potato stew. We will be treated to another lunch with the same theme on the last day of term. Look out for the 
Black History Month home learning projects and Friends of Hollydale poetry competition that is going home today! 
 
Elco Spong, Willow Class  
‘On Monday 9th September, we had a special surprise in our school. Our usual assembly held by Ms Reid, had been taken 
over by the poet Valerie Bloom. She recited some of her poems to us; my favourite one was ‘Sandwich’ because it was funny 
and made us all laugh. During the assembly, Valeria Bloom told us all about the markets in Jamaica, and how they inspired 
many of her poems. She gave us typical responses that could be heard in those markets and then she used them in her 
poems. I loved meeting Valeria Bloom after school, and I was lucky enough to get a signed copy of ‘Hot like fire and other 
poems.’ 
 
Bria Gordon, Willow Class 
‘During poetry week we had a workshop with Valerie Bloom and there she taught us all some Jamaican Patwa. We learnt 
phrases such as ‘bwoy’ and ‘gyal’ which mean boy and girl. We also learnt a poem about a ‘sandwich’ which taught us all the 
message of sharing and being kind to each other.’ 
 
Tia Gabriel, Willow Class 
‘I loved meeting Valeria Bloom because she told us all about her life and when she was young. We got to participate in her 
performances and she inspired me to be myself as that was what her poems were all about.’  
 
Best wishes for a restful weekend, 
Reema Reid - Head Teacher 
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PE Kit 
We would like to remind you about some aspects of Physical Education at Hollydale. Each child needs a PE kit for use 
within PE lessons, to include: 

 Black shorts 

 White round-necked t-shirt 

 Black or white socks 

 Black plimsolls or trainers  

 Tracksuit bottoms and warm top/jumper for winter sports 
 

 
 
Build a Bike 
Children in Year 6 have been working with Build a Bike for the last few weeks learning how to build a bicycle frame. They 
have had lessons on the skills required to make their own bikes.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This is part of the school uniform and should be 
considered as important as wearing uniform during other 
lessons. Children who do not have PE kit in school will be 
lent some from the lost property clothing, however, they 
should aim to have their own kit in school for PE lessons. 

As we are entering the winter months, it is even more 
important that children have tracksuit bottoms and a 

jumper in their PE bag. We do intend to teach PE lessons 
outside all year round. 

 
Absence from PE 

 Every  child is expected to take part in every PE lesson. A 
child’s class teacher will need a written note from a 
parent/carer if there is a health-related reason that 

prevents a child from taking part in physical exercise. 

 

 

 

 

Summer Reading Challenge 
Well done to all the children across 

KS1 and KS2 who completed this 
year’s Summer Reading Challenge by 
reading at least 3 books. They were 

rewarded with certificates in 
Thursday’s assembly by our local 

librarian Jacob Meno from Nunhead 
Library. 
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Black History Month 2017 
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Dates for the Diary: W/C 16th October  2017 

Dates Events Notes 

Monday 16th October  Selected Children from Year 4 Birch 

Class and Year 3 Cedar class to attend 

a Football Tournament at Geraldine 

Mary Harmsworth Sports Facility from 

10.00am-2.00pm.   

All pupils, parents, carers and staff 

Tuesday 17th October  Parent teacher consultation meetings to 

share pupil targets and progress 3:45pm-

7:00pm 

All pupils, parents, carers and staff 

Wednesday 18th October  Parent teacher consultation meetings to 

share pupil targets and progress 3:45pm-

6:00pm 

All pupils, parents, carers and staff 

Wednesday 18th October 

 

KS1 Oak and Elm class to attend Bright 

Sparks concert at Southbank’s Centre Royal 

Hall 10.30-11.30am 

All pupils, parents, carers and staff 

Thursday 19th October  Open Day for prospective parents at 

11.00am 

All pupils, parents, carers and staff 

Thursday 19th October Year 2 Oak Class  visiting Nunhead Library 

PM 

All pupils, parents, carers and staff 

Thursday 19th October 

 

Year 3 Cedar and Year 4 Birch Class 

visiting The National Portrait  Gallery   

9.00-3.30pm  

All pupils, parents, carers and staff 

Friday 20th October  Whole School  Black History Month 

Assembly at 09:20am 

All pupils, parents, carers and staff 

Monday 23rd – Friday 27th  October  Half term, School is closed All pupils, parents, carers and 

staff 
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